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Since talking about swearing with our students, I 

am happy to report that the anecdotal evidence 

points to a reduction in swearing at school 

already.  It is hoped that the themes around 

empathy, respect, choice, self-discipline and being 

a responsible role model for other students, as 

well as new consequences, will further reduce the 

incidence of swearing at school.  Parent assistance 

in reinforcing the above messages would be 

greatly appreciated.  Some sound advice on how 

to talk with your children about swearing can be 

found here: How to Talk to Kids About Swearing 

(verywellfamily.com)  Thank you for your help as 

we work to create a more respectful and safe 

school environment for your children. 

One of our very special and important events of 

the year is the NAIDOC assembly.  This year’s 

theme is “Keep the Fire Burning!  Blak, Loud and 

Proud”.  Parents are invited to join us this Tuesday 

afternoon (July 2) for the celebration.  We will 

begin in the bus shelter at 1:45 before moving into 

the assembly room for the rest of the program. 

 

As this is the final newsletter for the term, I wish 

our students and their families a safe and restful 

term break when it starts at the end of next week.  

Term 3 begins on Monday 22 July.  Please 

don’t forget that the Premier’s Reading Challenge 

continues through the holidays, so some time 

spent reading every day during the break would be 

a very good thing! 
 

Kind regards 

 

Darryl Williams 

Principal 

 

 

Tuesday July 2 

NAIDOC Assembly   GP Room    1:45pm 

 
Friday July 5 

Last day of term 2 

 

Monday July 22  

First day of term 3 

Creating a safer and 

more respectful 

learning environment 

Earlier this term, students, parents and staff commented 

to me about the level of swearing by students at school.  

This prompted conversations with the 5/6 students, 

which in turn inspired a survey of the students on the 

matter. What we learned from the surveys: 

• 85% of 5/6 students feel there is a swearing 

problem at school 

• 85% of students say that 5/6 students swear the 

most at school of any group 

• 67% of 5/6 students and 60% of 3/4 students admit 

to using swear words at school 

• In a typical school day, 60% of 5/6 students hear 

students swear six or more times 

• Students feel the following when they hear swear 

words at school: 

 

“I feel unsafe, frightened, upset, sad, worried or 

‘yucky’ 

when I hear swear words at school.” 

P-2 

Students 

3/4 

Students 

5/6 

Students 

98% 86% 60% 

 

In discussions with our 5/6 students, it was noted that 

most physical altercations at school are in response to 

inflammatory language that usually includes swearing.  

These behaviours cause most students to feel even more 

unsafe at school. 

 

The above survey data and more were shared with the 

5/6 classes this week.  The discussion then turned to 

https://www.verywellfamily.com/how-to-talk-about-swear-words-with-kids-6544775#:~:text=How%20you%20approach%20swearing%20with%20your%EE%80%80%20child
https://www.verywellfamily.com/how-to-talk-about-swear-words-with-kids-6544775#:~:text=How%20you%20approach%20swearing%20with%20your%EE%80%80%20child
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https://www.continence.org.au/

